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Message From the 
President  

 
 
This month CAS will be taking a Field 
Trip to the Boston Museum of Fine Arts 
to see the Art in Bloom display.  It is 
quite amazing to see how the many 
area garden clubs have coordinated 
their arrangements to the museum’s 
master pieces.  Instead of having a 
demonstration this month we will be 
going on this field trip.  Hope many of 
our members and friends have taken 
advantage since CAS will be 
subsidizing some of the cost.  This is in 
keeping with our aim to encourage art 
appreciation.   
 
I am sure we will all be inspired by this 
wonderful show. See you on the bus. 

Helen Moriarty 
 

Earth Fair 

The Chelmsford Art Society is reserving 
3 tables for the Earth Fair on May 8, 
2010.  Anyone interested in participat- 
ing can contact me. We plan to put 
CAS cards and mini paintings for sale. 
Members, who would like to join in, may 
display their artwork. They may keep 
any profits they make.     
If anyone has a tent, it would be great if 
we can use it.  CAS does not own one. 
 
Hope it will be a good sunny day. 
 
Helen Moriarty 
 

 

"Happenings" with  
Helen Moriarty 

 
Chelmsford - "Critique by Andrew 
Kusmin" will air on Channel 8, 
Thursdays at 7:00 PM and Saturdays 
at 8 PM, throughout the month of April, 
2010.  Please note the change in time 
on Thursday from 7:30 to 7:00 PM.  
Andrew Kusmin critiques the artwork of 
the members of the Chelmsford Art 
Society. 
     
On the Message Board of Channel 8, 
Chelmsford Cable TV, can be seen a 
Mini Art Show of artwork that will be 
featured by the Chelmsford Center of 
the Arts at Town Hall at the "Art in 
Bloom" Show. 
 
Lowell Cable TV will be showing 
"Critique by Andrew Kusmin" for the 
month of April 2010 on Tuesday at 
6:30 PM Channel 95 and Friday at 4 
PM Chan. 8. 
 
Billerica Cable TV Channel 8 also 
features "Critique by Andrew Kusmin" 
on Monday at 4:00 PM and Friday at 
1:00 PM for the month of April 2010. 
 

4th of July Art Exhibit 
 
Included in this newsletter is the 4th of 
July Art Exhibit Application for 2010. 
This year, the 4th is on Sunday.  The 
parade will be held on Monday, the 
5th.  We will be giving the Awards on 
Sunday from 5 - 6 PM  and close at 10 
PM and the Art Show during the 
parade will be held on Monday. 
 
The Receiving will be on Wed. June 
30, 2010.   So start getting your art 
work ready.   This will be the first show 
at the Chelmsford Center for the Arts 
at Town Hall although it will be our 
42nd show.   
 
Hope you will all be ready to help to 
put on a great show again this year. 
 

CAS Programs 
2010 

April 26, 2010 (Mon.) 
Boston Museum of Fine Arts Trip $10. 

May 25, 2010 (Tues.) 
Mini Painting Workshop 

These programs are free of charge. 
Unless otherwise noted, meetings 
will be held at the Old Town Hall, 1 

North Road, Chelmsford, MA. 
7:00 P.M. 

 
Painting at the Farmers’ 

Market 

In conjunction with the Chelmsford 
Center for the Arts (CCA), we have 
the opportunity to paint at the 
Farmer’s Market on Chelmsford 
Common this summer. The market 
will be held Thursdays from 2:00 pm 
–  6:00 pm starting on July 8 through 
October 14. It’s a very colorful event 
with produce, flowers, food, music, 
lots of people, and much more.  
Just find a good vantage point and 
sketch, paint, create, have fun. You 
may sell your work, if you choose. 
No need to pre-register, just show 
up with your gear.  I plan to be there 
every week.  
 
We will have a show, ‘Scene at the 
Farmers’ Market,’ in the first floor 
gallery at the CCA, dte to be 
determined. Call me with any 
questions (978.256.5975) or email 
rthompson@wright-loeb.com.   
 

-Rita Thompson 
 
 



2009-2010 CAS Board Members 
 
President: Helen Moriarty 
 978-251-3971 
hsmori146@aol.com 
Vice President – Claire Gagnon 
978-957-5058 
creativartist@aol.com  
Treasurer: Gopika Narula  
978-809-9465 
gopika.narula@gmail.com 
Assets:  Sandra Galloway  
978-251-7254 
mschief93@aol.com  
Exhibits:  Rita Thompson 
978-256-5975 
rthompson@wright-loeb.com 
Hospitality: Rita Thompson 
978-256-5975 
rthompson@wright-loeb.com 
Membership:  Tracy Newman  
978-250-6764 
etoonin@comcast.net  
Newsletter: Margo Kelley             
978-371-0731 
margo@PaintingsByMargo.com 
Programs/Publicity: Pat Burns  
978-649-4243 
Pat.B4@verizon.net  
Special Publicity: Bob Stegmaier  
978-251-2524 (cell 917-297-0008) 
imagekeepers@juno.com 
Secretary: Esther Donlon  
508-482-8963   
fdonlon@comcast.net 
Scholarship: 
Jen Heater  
978-256-3807 
rippart@aol.com  
Deb Bretton Robinson    
978-251-0388 
brettonarts@hotmail.com 
Webmaster:  Eileen Byrne  
978-454-1892 
webmaster@chelmsfordartsociety.com 
 

 
Newsletter Submissions 
 
Do you have something newsworthy 
that you would like to share with your 
fellow CAS Members?  Award, gallery 
exhibit, exciting vacation? If so, send 
your news to Margo Kelley at 
Margo@PaintingsByMargo.com or call 
978-371-0731.  Submission deadline is 
last week of the month.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Renew Your CAS 

Membership 
 

This is just a friendly reminder!  
Don’t forget to renew your 
membership with the Chelmsford Art 
Society (CAS).  The membership 
dues are payable on a yearly basis 
and are due on April 1st of each 
year.  Visit our website at 
www.chelmsfordartsociety.com for 
membership information.  Please 
consider going green and signing 
up to receive the CAS newsletter 
via email.   We have many 
upcoming programs to enjoy and 
opportunities to show your work.  
Just check out our website and 
monthly newsletters!  Thanks so 
much for your support and interest 
in the CAS! 
   
Sincerely, 
Tracy Newman 
CAS Membership 
 
 

 
 

IN THE GALLERY 
 
The Summer Place 
20 Summer Street, Chelmsford 
April – Available 
May – Available 
June – Available 
July – Available 
August – Available 
September -- Available 
 
The Town Offices 
50 Billerica Road, Chelmsford 
April – Brenda MacDonald 
May – Available 
June – Available 
July – Available 
August – Available 
September -- Available 
--------------------- 
Consider showing your work!   Please 
contact Rita Thompson at 
rthompson@wright-loeb.com or  
978-256-5975 
 
 

4th of July Art Show 
 
Start painting now and register by June 
16 to pay the lower fee!!!  See the 
attached application. 
 

 

 
Exhibit Opportunities 

 
We have two places to exhibit our 
work on a regular basis:  the  
Chelmsford Town Offices and The 
Summer Place.  
 
Currently Brenda MacDonald’s work 
is at the Town Offices until the end 
of April. There is no one scheduled 
for May and beyond at this venue. 
Please consider showing your work 
at the Town Offices.  It’s possible to 
hang as many as fifteen or twenty 
paintings on three floors.. This would 
be a nice place for two or more 
artists to show together. 
 
We also have The Summer Place, 
which has been without an exhibitor 
for a while. They have asked ‘When 
are the Artists coming back?’  Soon, 
I hope. The exhibit area is on the 
second floor, in the very nice 
reception/parlor area. There are six 
36” wide screens that can be used. 
If you wish, you may have a 
reception. The Summer Place will 
supply the refreshments, but not 
alcohol. You may bring your own 
wine. I’ll help you with the placement 
of the screens and you’ll plan the 
reception with Teresa Loparti, the 
enrichment coordinator. I would love 
to hear from you! (Everyone) 
 
I’ll be looking for other venues for 
us, but we really should make good 
use of the ones we have on a 
permanent basis. Call me with any 
questions at 978.256.5975 or email: 
me at rthompson@wright-loeb.com   
 

  -Rita Thompson. 
 
 

Dues are Past Due 
 
Chelmsford Art Society dues were 
due on April 1.  If you have not sent 
in your dues for the 2010 – 2011 
year, please fill in the application in 
this newsletter and send it to: 
 
Chelmsford Art Society 
P.O. Box 211 
North Chelmsford, MA  01863 
 
Single: $20. 
Family: $30. 
Senior (60+): $15. 
Student: $15.  
 
 



 
In the News 

 
Esther Donlon was awarded 3rd Place 
in the Amateur Watercolor category at 
the Westford Parish Center for the Arts 
2010 Regional Art Event.  
Congratulations, Esther, in being 
recognized in a very competitive art 
event!!! 
 

 
 
Esther Donlon – 3rd Place Winner at 
PCA 2010 art event 

Photo by Bob Stegmaier 
--------------------------------------------- 

 
The Opening Reception for Claire 
Gagnon's next show will be on 
Saturday, April 24, from 2 to 4 pm.  
Come and see more than 20 new 
landscape paintings by Claire.  The 
show is at the Dracut library at 28 
Arlington Street, Dracut, MA.  It 
is called 'Spring Show'" and it will run 
from April 17 to May 22.  Claire is 
looking forward to seeing you at the 
reception. 
 

 
Claire Gagnon has upcoming exhibit 

Photo by Bob Stegmaier 
 
 
 
 

 

Peter Kostoulakos describes the 
process of art restoration at CAS’ 
March Meeting. 

Photo by Bob Stegmaier 
------------------------------------------------- 
 
Margo Kelley was awarded 3rd Place 
in the Non-professional Oil category at 
the Westford Parish Center for the Arts 
2010 Regional Art Event.  
 

 
Margo Kelley – PCA winner 

_________________________ 
 
 

Peter Kostoulakos, art restorer, 
explains the process to CAS members.  

Photo by Bob Stegmaier

 
 
 

 

 
The Gallery at Floral Arts, 129 
Littleton Rd. Westford will sponsor 
an Open House on May 1 from 1-
5pm.  Featured will be Ron 
Hubbard, watercolor and oil painter. 
Ron paints about open spaces, 
which will give you a sense of 
freedom and beautiful color. He has 
exhibited locally and he is also 
represented in a gallery in New 
Mexico. Light refreshments will be 
served. 
------------------------------------------- 
 

 
Volunteer Fair -- Representing the 
Chelmsford Art Society at the Volunteer 
Fair sponsored by the Chelmsford 
Library held at the Senior Center 
Auditorium are L to R  Rita Thompson, 
Helen Moriarty Tracy Newman
Esther Donlon.  
----------------------------------------- 
 
The Gallery on the first floor of the 
Chelmsford Center for the Arts at 
Old Town Hall presents “The CCA Is 
In Bloom,” where floral 
arrangements are matched to 
artwork of flowers.  The show will 
run from April 9 – May 6. Artwork 
from many CSA members will be 
displayed.    
 

 

Please consider going green by 
signing up to receive the CAS 
newsletter via email.  Contact Tracy 
Newman etoonin@comcast.net or 
978-250-6764.  



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 



 
 
 
 



 
 


